
Effective 05/30/2025

Hafa Adai TakeCare Provider Partner,

We would like to take a moment to clarify an important aspect of the claims process that affects both 
patient care coordination and claims reimbursement: the distinction between pre-authorization and 
guarantee of payment.

While pre-authorization is a critical step that confirms if a service is medically necessary and typically 
covered under a member’s health plan, it is important to understand that pre-authorization from 
TakeCare Asia Insurance Company, Inc. (“TakeCare”) does not constitute a guarantee of payment.

What Pre-Authorization Means

Pre-authorization confirms that a proposed service meets our clinical criteria based on the information 
available at the time of the request. However, final payment depends on additional requirements being 
met when the claim is processed.

Why Payment May Still Be Denied

Below are common scenarios in which authorized services may not be reimbursed:
1. Member Ineligibility at Time of Service

If the member is no longer enrolled, has changed plans, or their coverage has been terminated by 
the date of service, payment may be denied.

2. Benefits and Plan Limitations
Authorization does not override policy-specific exclusions, limitations, or benefit maximums. 
Services must still be covered under the member’s active plan at the time they are rendered.

3. Incorrect Billing or Coding
If the submitted claim does not match the authorized service (e.g., different procedure code, 
provider, or location), payment may be reduced or denied.

4. Out-of-Network Services
If the provider is not part of the TakeCare contracted network — or if the service was rendered 
without an approved referral — payment may be affected depending on the member’s plan.

5. Patient Cost-Share Responsibilities
Members remain responsible for applicable copayments, coinsurance, and deductibles—even if 
the service is authorized.

6. Medical Necessity Review
Pre-authorization is based on preliminary information submitted during authorization review. 
Claims are subject to retrospective review and may be denied if the final documentation submitted 
does not support medical necessity and coverage guidelines.
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Best Practices to avoid delays or denials

To help ensure timely and accurate claims processing, we encourage providers to:

• Verify member eligibility and benefits prior to and/or on the date of service.
• Ensure that authorization are submitted for credentialed and/or contracted providers, covered 

services under the member plans, contracted services under the provider’s agreement, and date 
range when services were rendered to eligible members.

• Submit claims accurately, with complete documentation and proper following appropriate coding 
guidelines.

• Contact TakeCare’s Provider Contracting Team for clarification or confirmation if there is any 
uncertainty.

We value your partnership and your commitment to serving TakeCare members with high-quality, 
efficient care. If you have questions regarding this policy or a specific authorization, please contact 
our Provider Services team at tc.provider@takecareasia.com or at (671) 646-6956 ext. 7164.

Please refer to SERVICE LISTING PA_TC_05302025 for your guidance.

Thank you for your continued support and partnership. 
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